I have just finished your book, "Affirmative Action Around The World", and was discussing it with friends over dinner. I was the only one at the table who had read your book and found myself in the difficult position of describing over a glass of wine arguments that are well out of place in popular discourse. For my butchery and over simplification of your research and ideas I do apologize. However, I am insisting that my dinner-mates go buy and read your book. 

The question that did come up in the course of our discussion, and is the reason for my email to you, is: have there been any examples of governments who have been able to get out from under their preferential programs and if so what can we learn form them. 

I appreciate you reading my message and I will understand if the question I have asked is too presumptuous of your time. Perhaps there is some additional reading that you might point me to in order to further my understanding of this important issue. 

Thank you, 

Mark Bouchett

